
 

 

 

 

 

 

SUPERVISOR, THIRD DISTRICT 
 ORANGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 400 W. CIVIC CENTER DRIVE, SIXTH FLOOR 

SANTA ANA, CALIFORNIA 92701 
 714-834-3330 

 DONWAGNERCA.COM

April 30, 2025 
 

The Honorable James Comer 
Chairman 
House Committee on Oversight and Accountability 
2410 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Gerry Connolly 
Ranking Member 
House Committee on Oversight and Accountability 
2265 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairman Comer, Ranking Member Connolly, and Esteemed Members of the House 
Oversight Committee: 

I am writing in strong support of directing the United States Postal Service to assign a unique 
ZIP code to the unincorporated community of North Tustin, California. As the Orange County 
Supervisor representing the Third District, which includes North Tustin, I urge your committee 
to advance this bill without further delay. 

North Tustin has long been a vibrant and distinct community within Orange County. However, 
the confusion caused by sharing a ZIP code with neighboring Santa Ana has created persistent 
logistical, administrative, and financial challenges for its residents. This has resulted in the 
misallocation of local taxes, difficulties in emergency service coordination, and an overall 
erosion of community identity. 

For years, North Tustin residents have endured the consequences of this ZIP code overlap, 
including being subjected to taxes levied by the City of Santa Ana, where they do not reside in 
nor have voting representation within. This situation raises fundamental concerns of fairness 
and taxation without representation. 

I commend Representative Kim for championing this issue and advocating for a practical, long-
overdue solution. A unique ZIP code will restore clarity, enhance public service, and ensure 
residents are accurately and fairly represented in governmental and fiscal matters. 



 

 

I respectfully ask the Committee to give full and favorable consideration to a bill addressing this 
matter. It represents a commonsense step toward rectifying a serious issue that has impacted 
North Tustin residents for far too long. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

 
Donald P. Wagner 
Supervisor, Third District 
Orange County Board of Supervisors 
 

 

 



CHERRY HILLS VILLAGE 
COLORADO 

2450 E. Quincy Avenue               Village Center 
Cherry Hills Village, CO  80113                Telephone 303-789-2541 
www.cherryhillsvillage.com                                           FAX 303-761-9386 

 
 
May 14, 2025 
 
HR 3095 Zip Code Bill Oversight Committee 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I am writing to you in support of HR 3095 and the inclusion of the City of Cherry Hills Village, 
Colorado, in the list of communities to be designated a single, unique zip code. 
 
The City of Cherry Hills Village, Colorado (“CHV”) is a Home Rule city. It was incorporated 
under applicable Colorado State laws in 1945. Currently CHV residents have three different zip 
codes, which relate to USPS Postal Offices located in the neighboring cities of Englewood and 
Littleton. 
 
CHV City Councils and residents have been supportive of having a unique zip code for many 
years and continue to do so. CHV works hard to create a sense of community and assure 
preservation of our unique semi-rural characteristics, including our parks and trails. CHV is 
primarily single-family residential, with some clubs, schools, and churches, and only one small 
commercial area. Having a unique zip code would alleviate much confusion for residents, 
contractors, and business owners regarding applicable services, regulations, and taxes. 
 
Zip codes are used by a multitude of private and governmental organizations for aggregating 
information and making decisions based upon the characteristics of the applicable zip code. This 
means CHV is never fairly represented as it is broken into pieces and allocated between other 
communities that have little commonality with CHV. As a result, home and car insurance rates 
and eligibility for certain categories of loan rates are higher for our residents than if they were 
calculated based upon the characteristics of our community alone. 
 
In 2015 CHV published several articles in our local newsletter, the Village Crier, regarding the 
issue of not having a unique zip code. City Council also discussed the issue at several public 
meetings. In 2016 CHV made a formal request to the USPS for a unique zip code designation, 
but this request was denied. 
 
We strongly support designation of a unique zip code for CHV. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
Kathleen Brown 
Mayor 
City of Cherry Hills Village, Colorado 





























































Rep. Lauren Boebert (R-CO) 
Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 

 

My name is Charles O. Sayles Jr. and I am a Pershing County Commissioner, Seat A.  

Grass Valley is an area in Pershing County that is 70 miles from the county seat. Grass Valley 
contains a large percentage of our county residents. They are fairly land-locked in that area since 
there is not a direct route to I-80 due to the geographics and lack of roads. Through necessity 
they buy most of their goods from Humboldt County, but they also have a Humboldt County Zip 
Code 89445, or 89446 with the 89446 being a P O Box. Everything they buy online or where 
their zip code determines which county gets the sales tax, goes to Humboldt County, where they 
already spend a large portion of their money for supplies. Humboldt County is a much larger 
county in terms of population and revenue. Humboldt County gets at least 10 times the revenue 
we get in Pershing County. 

The loss of revenue due to our county from the incorrect zip code has a very negative affect on 
our budget. We need the zip code change very badly. As a county our expenses continue to rise, 
and our revenue stays flat. We have just finished with the major part of our county budget and it 
is not looking good for our future. 

Pershing County has two zip Codes, 89419 for the Lovelock area, and 89418 for the Imlay area. 
Zip Code 89417 is not being used at this time and makes sense to assign to the Pershing County 
area currently listed as 89446. The Grass Valley residents go to the Winnemucca Post Office to 
pick up their mail, so the post office would only need to add that new zip code to their sorting 
software.  We provide all of the services to that part of Pershing County as well as some 
Humboldt County residents using our landfill since it is closer to them than going the extra miles 
to use theirs. 

I ask that you correct this injustice and allow Pershing County residents to benefit from their 
sales tax dollars. 

Thank you for your attention to this issue. 

 

Chuck Sayles, Commissioner 
Pershing County Board of Commissioners 
P. O. Drawer E 
Lovelock, NV 89419 
csayles@pershingcountynv.gov 



























May 13, 2025

A  GREAT  PLACE TO  LIVE,WORK,AND  STAY

Chairman James Comer
House Committee on Oversight and Government Reform
2157  Rayburn  House Office  Building

Washington,  DC, 20515

Ranking  Member Gerald Connolly

House Committee on Oversight and Government Reform
2106  Rayburn  House Office  Building

Washington,  DC, 20515

The Town of Northlake seeks a single,  unique ZIP Code.

Northlake is split by four postal ZIP codes: Argyle 76226, Justin 76247, Roanoke 76262, and sliver of

Ponder 76259. Northlake's population of over 20,000 is greater than any of the four communities
represented  by these ZIP Codes. At buildout Northlake's population will exceed 50,000 and will be

greater than all four communities combined.

A single,  unique ZIP Code is important in establishing the Town's identity among her residents. A single,

unique ZIP Code offers convenience and simplicity in tracking sales tax generators and capturing sales
tax legally due the Town of Northlake.

Finally, a 2020 Northlake Town Council strategic goal and obj.ective was to define and strengthen our
identity by securing a  Northlake post office. We understand that a separate post office may not be
economically feasible, but a single, unique ZIP Code would  meet many of the needs stated above.

The Town of Northlake has applied through the United States Postal Service for our own  unique zip
code, but at this point, our request has not been granted.  Please let me know if you require additional
information from the Town or any other way that I may assist you in considering this request.tw€Jir fl he
Mayor Brian G.  Montini

C:              Congressman  Brandon Gill

9 1500   COMMONS   CIRCLE   STE   300
NORTHLAKE,  TX   76226 I    |::::8:i:;::i:21    ® WWW.TOWN.NORTHLAKE.TX.US





5043 Chester Lane 
Caledonia, WI 53402 

www.caledonia-wi.gov 

Main:  262-835-4451 
Fax:    262-835-2388 
email: info@caledonia-wi.gov 

 
May 14, 2025 

The Honorable Representative Bryan Steil
United States House of Representatives
1526 Longworth HOB
Washington, DC 20515

RE: Support for HR 3095 — Legislation for Unique ZIP Code Designation for Caledonia, Wisconsin 

Dear Congressman Steil, 

On behalf of the Village of Caledonia, we are writing to express our support for HR 3095, legislation that directs the 
United States Postal Service to assign unique ZIP Codes to certain communities. This bill would address long-
standing challenges experienced by municipalities like ours, which currently lack a singular, distinct ZIP Code 
identity. 

The Village of Caledonia is currently impacted by six ZIP Codes, only one of which (53108) is directly associated 
with the Village. The others are linked to surrounding communities, often causing confusion and misidentification. 
These ZIP Codes are: 

• 53108 – Caledonia
• 53126 – Franksville
• 53402 – Racine (Other Recognized Names: Wind Point, Caledonia*)
• 53404 – Racine (Other Recognized Names: Mount Pleasant, Caledonia*)
• 53405 – Racine (Other Recognized Names: Elmwood Park, Mount Pleasant, Caledonia*)
• 53406 – Racine (Other Recognized Names: Mount Pleasant, Caledonia*)

Since 2016, the Village has been engaged in ongoing efforts with the United States Postal Service to secure a 
unique ZIP Code designation. We were initially informed that such a request would not be approved (see 
Attachment 1). As an alternative, the Village requested a "Boundary Review" and succeeded in gaining "Other 
Recognized Name" status for Caledonia on the above ZIP Codes. 

While this was a step forward, it fell short of solving the broader issues related to identity, service delivery, 
emergency response, and data accuracy. A unique ZIP Code designation would provide clarity, improve municipal 
operations, and foster a stronger community identity. 

The Village of Caledonia was among the first municipalities to join the current coalition advocating for this 
necessary change. We are grateful for your continued support of this initiative and urge you to champion HR 3095 
on behalf of our residents and similarly affected communities. 

*Other Recognized Names approved in 2022

Sincerely, 



RESOLUTION NO. 2025-O2O
VILLAGE OF CALEDONIA

A RESOLUTION SUPPORTING SINGLE, UNIQUE ZIP CODE
FOR CERTAIN COMMUNITIES

The Village Board for the Village of Caledonia, Racine County, WI do resolve as follows:

WHEREAS, There are currently over 41,000 ZIP Codes in the United States;

WHEREAS, While ZIP Codes are usually aligned with local boundaries, this is sometimes not
the case;

WHEREAS, Communities, including the Village of Caledonia, throughout America are being
negatively impacted by not having their own unique ZIP Code;

WHEREAS, These municipalities deserve consistent mail service, their fair share of tax revenue,
and the other economic benefits associated with having their own ZIP Code;

WHEREAS, the Village of Caledonia currently has six zip codes that impact the Village, but only
one that is directly linked to the Village;

WHEREAS, Representatives of the I lgth Congress are looking for support from impacted
communities to create unique zip codes;

WHEREAS, the Village of Caledonia would benefit from Consolidation of its multiple ZIP codes
into a single, unique ZIP code;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Village Board of the Village of Caledonia,
that it supports legislation by the 1 I 9th Congress of the United States of America to create single, unique
zip codes for certain communities.

Adopted by the Village Board of the Village of Caledonia, Racine County, Wisconsin, this
March,2025.

day of

VILLAGE OF CALEDONIA

,r,{J*r, *- ( Dzo-a{ r--*
Thomas Weatherston
V President

Attest:

Village Clerk



Department of 
Administration 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrating Quality of Life 
9229 West  Loomis  Road, Frankl in ,  Wisc ons in  53132-9630  |  Phone (414) 858-1100 |  Fax (414) 427-7627 |  f r a nk l inw i .gov  

 
 

May 20, 2025 

The Honorable Bryan Steil 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Congressman for Wisconsin’s 1st District 
100 N. Martin Luther King Jr. Drive, Suite 60 
Janesville, WI 53545 

Re: Support for ZIP Code Designation for the City of Franklin 

Dear Representative Steil, 

On behalf of the City of Franklin, I am writing to express our full support for legislation that would 
allow our community to obtain a unique ZIP Code designation. 

Currently, Franklin is divided across multiple ZIP Codes, most of which are associated with 
neighboring municipalities, particularly the City of Milwaukee. This has created a wide range of 
recurring issues for Franklin residents and businesses, including: 

• Sales tax misapplication: Franklin’s total sales tax rate is 5.9%, while the City of Milwaukee’s 
rate is 7.9%—a full two percentage points higher due to Milwaukee’s recently enacted 2% city 
tax. However, Franklin addresses are often mistakenly coded under Milwaukee’s jurisdiction, 
causing residents and businesses to be charged the higher tax rate despite residing outside 
Milwaukee’s taxing authority. 

• Higher insurance costs: Several insurance carriers associate ZIP Codes tied to Milwaukee 
with higher urban risk profiles. As a result, Franklin residents, who live in a lower-risk 
suburban environment, face elevated auto and homeowners insurance premiums due solely to 
their ZIP Code association. 

• Service delivery and address confusion: Mixed ZIP Codes lead to delays and errors in 
package delivery, utility service setup, and verification of residence-based eligibility for 
programs and benefits. 

• Emergency response confusion: Misidentification of jurisdiction complicates emergency 
dispatch, particularly when response times depend on knowing which municipality is 
responsible. 

• Community identity and representation: Sharing ZIP Codes with other municipalities 
weakens Franklin’s visibility, dilutes civic pride, and creates challenges in communicating and 
enforcing local policy. 

Although we have previously requested a ZIP Code boundary review through the United States Postal 
Service, our efforts have not been successful. We believe that a distinct, unified ZIP Code would 
resolve these challenges and ensure fairer treatment of our residents while reinforcing the City’s 
identity and service autonomy. 
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We appreciate your attention to this issue and respectfully request your continued support in keeping 
Franklin included in any pending or future ZIP Code legislation. Please let us know if you need 
additional documentation or would like to discuss this further. 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Kelly Hersh 
Director of Administration 
City of Franklin 
9229 W. Loomis Road 
Franklin, WI 53132 
Phone: (414) 427-7504 
Email: khersh@franklinwi.gov 



 
 

Office of the Mayor 
City of Glendale, Wisconsin 
5909 North Milwaukee River Parkway 
Glendale, WI 53209 
May 8, 2025 

The Honorable Lauren Boebert 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2715 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

RE: Support for HR 3095 – Request for a Unique ZIP Code for Glendale, Wisconsin 

Dear Representative Boebert, 

On behalf of the City of Glendale, Wisconsin, I write to express our strong support for HR 3095, 
your bipartisan legislation directing the U.S. Postal Service to establish a single, unique ZIP 
Code for municipalities that have petitioned for correction and clarification. Glendale is one such 
community, and we are grateful for your leadership in addressing this long-standing issue. Our 
Congresswoman, Gwen Moore, is a co-sponsor of your bill. 

Glendale is a well-established municipality in Milwaukee County with a population of 
approximately 13,500 residents. Despite being an incorporated city since 1950, we are currently 
divided among three ZIP Codes—53209, 53212, and 53217—none of which are designated as 
“Glendale” in standard postal addressing systems. All three default to “Milwaukee” as the 
municipality, causing confusion for residents, businesses, delivery services, and government 
agencies alike. 

In June 2024, the Glendale Common Council passed a formal resolution requesting that the 
United States Postal Service conduct a comprehensive review of the delivery inefficiencies and 
systemic issues associated with our ZIP Code situation. This resolution was submitted to 
Postmaster General Louis DeJoy shortly thereafter. In our request, we chose an unassigned ZIP 
Code and actually requested that it be assigned to Glendale—53250. There is an existing Post 
Office in Glendale for 53217. That Post Office location services 1/3 of Glendale and four 
additional North Shore villages—River Hills, Bayside, Fox Point, and Whitefish Bay. We argued 
in our letter to the US Postmaster that 53217 and 53250 could be operated out of that building. 
53250 would be for all of Glendale and 53217 could serve the remaining four villages.  

In August 2024, the USPS requested additional data and documentation, which the City 
promptly provided in early September. Since that time, we have received no further 
communication or update from the Postal Service regarding the status of our request. 



 

The lack of a unique ZIP Code for Glendale presents not only logistical and delivery problems, 
but also significant challenges related to identity, emergency services, business operations, and 
accurate demographic reporting. The situation hampers economic development and causes 
unnecessary complications for thousands of residents and stakeholders. 

One of the biggest issues we faced is an ancillary effect of ZIP Codes. It is the primary reason 
our business community has enthusiastically endorsed this request for a single unique ZIP Code 
for our city. On January 1, 2024, the City of Milwaukee initiated a 2% city sales tax that goes 
only to the City of Milwaukee. No other Wisconsin municipality is permitted to have a city sales 
tax. Because point-of-sale terminals are programmed by third party vendors, and the state simply 
implemented the sales tax by ZIP Code, we had hundreds of Glendale businesses charging the 
Milwaukee City sales tax, money that would never see its way to Glendale. We spent several 
months working with our Chamber of Commerce and the Wisconsin Department of Revenue to 
alert businesses and assist them in reformatting their software. In the meantime, tens of 
thousands of transactions occurred with the incorrect sales tax being charged to consumers.  

We wholeheartedly support HR 3095 as a much-needed solution to the delivery errors and 
ancillary problems of multiple ZIP Codes in a city of 13,500 people—not only for Glendale, but 
for many communities across the country facing similar circumstances. We thank you for 
advancing this critical issue and welcome any opportunity to assist in advocating for its passage. 

Sincerely, 

 
Bryan Kennedy, Ph.D. 
Mayor, City of Glendale, Wisconsin 

 



            
 
May 7, 2025 

The Honorable Lauren Boebert 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1713 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

RE: Support for HR 3095 and Glendale, Wisconsin’s Request for a Unique ZIP Code 

Dear Representative Boebert, 

On behalf of the North Shore Chamber of Commerce, I write to express our strong support for HR 3095 
and to specifically highlight the importance of this bipartisan legislation to the City of Glendale, 
Wisconsin—a vibrant community of approximately 13,500 residents in Milwaukee County. 

Currently, Glendale is divided among three separate ZIP Codes: 53209, 53217, and 53212. Each of these 
ZIP Codes defaults to “Milwaukee” as the city of record in standard postal and commercial databases. 
This creates ongoing and unnecessary confusion for residents, businesses, service providers, and even 
emergency responders. For a city with a clearly defined municipal identity, this situation results in 
significant administrative burdens, lost deliveries, misdirected marketing efforts, and inaccurate data 
reporting. 

The business community, in particular, faces daily complications. Companies attempting to establish a 
local presence or serve customers in Glendale often find their mail and shipments mislabeled or delayed 
due to the default city name being “Milwaukee.” Local entrepreneurs, real estate developers, and service 
providers regularly report that customers and clients are unclear about where their business is actually 
located. This has a measurable impact on visibility, branding, and consumer trust. 

A unique ZIP Code for Glendale would not only resolve these logistical and branding issues—it would 
honor the city's identity and streamline services for the residents and businesses who live and work here. 
It would also align Glendale with best practices seen in municipalities of similar size and distinction 
across the country. 

We commend you for your leadership on HR 3095 and urge your colleagues to support this critical bill. 
Glendale’s request is modest, reasonable, and long overdue—and it has the full backing of our Chamber 
and business community. 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Becca Petrillo 
Executive Director 
North Shore Chamber of Commerce/Discover the North Shore MKE 



City of Greenfield, 7325 W. Forest Home Ave, Greenfield, WI  53220, (414) 329-5208 
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Honorable Congressman Scott Fitzgerald (WI-05) 
2444 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC  20515 
 
May 15, 2025 
 
RE: Greenfield, Wisconsin Unique Zip Code(s) 
       H.R. 672 (2025) 
 
 
Dear Congressman Fitzgerald: 
 
As the locally elected municipal Mayor of the City of Greenfield, Wisconsin, please accept this letter as 
complete and enthusiastic support of the proposed House Bill 3095 which would create a unique zip code (or 
codes) for our community.  I, and the members of our Common Council, want to thank you for keeping us 
closely informed not only as this Bill moves forward.  We also want to thank you for your efforts in 2024 
with HR8753 which made it to the President’s desk, but was not signed, and HR 672 this year, which is 
being ‘rolled into’ HR 3095.  Your commitment to do “what’s right” is greatly appreciated at the local level. 
 
Greenfield is Wisconsin’s 20th largest community located in Milwaukee County, where it is the 3rd largest 
suburb.  Yet, to the world it does not exist.  Greenfield has seven zip codes, three which are predominant.  
The three predominant codes default to the city of “Milwaukee.”  The Post Office located next to the 
Greenfield City Hall is identified (on its door) as “Greenfield Branch, Milwaukee, Wisconsin.”  To the 
outside world, Greenfield is “Milwaukee, Wisconsin.”  
 
I would like to briefly outline a few of the major reasons (there are many more) that our own unique postal 
zip code (or codes) is important: 
 
In an increasing digital world, where zip code data use for mapping is so prevalent, our Greenfield’s identity 
is even more thoroughly displaced.  Apps, digital payment methods, search functions, and all the rest, not 
only fail to recognize the existence of Greenfield, but usually provide no recourse to correct the errors. 
 
Recently, the City of Milwaukee initiated an increased sales tax.  Those taxes were improperly assessed upon 
many of our residents simply because they adorned a Milwaukee postal zip code.  The improper collection of 
sales tax revenue ranged from small business owners whose software was ill-equipped to recognize the 
geographic distinctions, to regional utility providers and national financial institutions that should have been 



City of Greenfield, 7325 W. Forest Home Ave, Greenfield, WI  53220, (414) 329-5208 

able to calculate and collect the appropriate tax.  A unique zip code (or codes) would have eliminated this 
problem and others. 
 
Finally, the Federal government does not seem to recognize that our community exists.  Official Census 
communications, correspondence from federal agencies, correspondence from elected officials, federal data, 
and even Presidential stimulus checks almost always all use the improper municipality mailing address when 
corresponding with our community and our residents.  None of this invokes confidence at the most basic 
level. 
 
Greenfield has tried for decades to be recognized as a community by the USPS.  You may recall during the 
last legislative session that we provided a substantial packet of documents showing our efforts along with 
actual materials showing the need.   We also provided a Resolution adopted by our Common Council 
requesting relief.   
 
It has recently been asked whether Greenfield has formally petitioned USPS for zip code relief.  Greenfield 
has done essentially everything we could just short of the petition.  We did not formally petition the USPS 
because, if rejected, it would have foreclosed our ability to continue to seek our own zip code for 10 years.  
Every communication and outreach to USPS and federally elected official (going back to Congressman Paul 
Ryan) suggested that the petition would be rejected. 
 
Again, here at the local level, we offer our complete support to your efforts to provide that recognition.  We 
recognize that efficient delivery of mail is important to the USPS.  But equally important is the uniqueness of 
our community, and the recognition that it exists.   We think that both goals can co-exist, and we urge your 
continual support to make this a reality. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
/s/ 
______________________________________                 
Michael J. Neitzke                                                                                           
Mayor 
City of Greenfield, Wisconsin      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Original letter sent by US Mail                                                                               
 



 
 
 

 

300 W. Spring St. 
P.O. Box 65 
Rochester, WI 53167 

(262) 534-2431 
https://rochesterwi.gov  

 
May 16, 2025 
 
The Honorable Bryan Steil  
1526 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515  
 
Representative Steil: 
 
I am Chris Bennett, Administrator for the Village of Rochester. I write to register formal support 
from the Village of Rochester Board of Trustees for any initiative to allow for consolidation of 
ZIP codes. 
 
Rochester is served by three ZIP codes — 53167 for Rochester, 53105 for Burlington and 53185 
for Waterford. This fracturing works for the United States Postal Service, but does Rochester no 
favors. 
 
The Village lacks a cohesive identity, and uniting under one ZIP code might help. Residents 
struggle with package delivery, voter registration, public safety concerns and myriad other issues 
dependent upon location.  
 
A resolution from the Village is included. On behalf of the Village, I respectfully request you 
support any legislative efforts to compel the USPS to ease the process that leads to combining ZIP 
codes. 
 
In addition to your efforts, earlier this spring the Village requested a review of its unique ZIP 
code boundary. We initiated the request through Nancy Borst in Milwaukee. We are unclear 
if Ms. Borst is the proper contact. Finding the correct outlet for such a request is difficult. 
 
Your support in this matter, and the service you and your staff offer the residents of Rochester, 
is appreciated. Please contact my office with any questions or concerns. 
 
All the best, 
 

 
Chris Bennett, MSM Administrator, Village of Rochester 
(262) 534-1185 
cbennett@rochesterwi.gov 



















Exhibit A



Mount Pleasant Municipal and ZIP Code Boundaries 
Exhibit B 
 
 

 

 
 
This map shows the municipal borders of the Village of Mount Pleasant as a red dashed line, and the 
borders of the ZIP Codes that currently cross into the community in blue. This tangle of intersecting 
boundary lines reinforces the need to establish a single, unique ZIP Code for the community. 
 



Exhibit C 

January 21, 1990, Racine Journal Times newspaper article
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